
Covid-19 Statement from Goodyear Golf Club: 

UPDATE MAY 21, 2020:  As of today we are allowing 

members of the same household to share a cart.  All 

other provisions of our policy remain the same. 

As we all attempt to get through these unprecedented times in our 

society, it is the goal of Goodyear Golf Club to allow our patrons to 

enjoy a few hours in the great outdoors while not endangering others 

in our midst.  We strongly encourage anyone that has traveled to or 

been exposed to anyone who has traveled to affected areas to be 

mindful of exposing others to the virus. We also strongly recommend 

following standard practices of washing hands frequently with soap and 

water, not sneezing or coughing into the air or hand and staying home 

if you are experiencing any flu or virus symptoms. 

Accordingly, we are making changes to our operations until further 

notice following CDC guidelines.  All high-touch surfaces (including golf 

carts) will be cleaned several times a day.  In addition, water fountains, 

bunker rakes, ball washers and towels have been removed from the 

course and pro shop areas.  Flagsticks should be left in place and not 

removed.   

Cart procedures will also change in keeping with social distancing.  Only 

one rider will be permitted per cart.  Due to limited capacity, no carts 

will be rented to non-golfers.  Tee times will be in effect on weekends 

and will be spaced 15 minutes apart.  Members will have reservation 

priority for weekend tee times until noon on Wednesday.  To help the 

pro shop with scheduling and allow us to guarantee the use of carts to 

our players, we will need to know the exact number in your group.  As 

always, walking will be permitted. 



We thank you in advance for your understanding in these difficult 

times, and look forward to the day when some semblance of normalcy 

returns to our lives.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact us at 

434-797-1909. 


